Crystal Orr

From: Bilf Divens [bill@salmonkinglodge.comj

Sent: Friday, June 21, 2019 10:07 AM

To: FPlanning Department

Subject: File# REM-18-01 Jordan Cove project public comment

I am not willing to give my public trust rights to Jordan Cove Project during high tide slack.

The proposed Jordan Cove LNG will impact fishing and crabbing in Coos Bay. If this goes through the large
tanker ships from China will have a 500' exclusion zone on all sides coming and going. This exclusion zone will
happen during high tide 244 times a year. This basically shuts down fishing and crabbing during prime time
high tide slack.

This is totally unacceptable; especially for guided salmon fishing trips on Coos Bay. Fishing less productive
water so that a large foreign tanker can make way through prime fishing grounds is not what client pay up to
$250 per seat for.

A great deal of hard work both at the hatchery and improving ramp and parking infrastructure has gone in to
making Coos Bay a premier fall salmon fishery. Allowing a project that will provide short term jobs during the
construction project and then almost nothing to benefit Chinese consumers and domestic exporters of LNG is
unconscionable.

Best Regards,

Bill Divens

Owner and Guide

Salmon King Lodge Guide Service
Voice & Text 530-941-2398
Rogue and Nearby Rivers

Gold Beach, OR
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